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To: Senate Committee on Housing and Development
RE: Support for SB 1532 Healthy Homes  
 
 
Dear Chair Fagan, Vice-Chair Heard and Members of the Committee:
 
On behalf of Tillamook County Habitat for Humanity, I am writing to express our
strong support for SB 1532, the Healthy Homes pilot program.
Right here in Tillamook County far more people than we currently have the
capacity to serve are coming to our Habitat affiliate, seeking repairs to the home
they own but lack the financial means or capacity to maintain in a healthy and
safe condition. Over the past two years, we've completed 25 home repairs. With an
investment of capital available from the state, we have the capacity to
significantly increase this critical service to members of the community.
Our friends at Community Action Teams will directly benefit from this resource, too.
Half of the Healthy Homes Pilot resources will go out by formula to pair with
weatherization funding that community action agencies put too much-needed use
both locally and around that state. We expect SB 1532, the Senate Housing
committee's bill, to move during the first week of session into the Interim Joint Ways
& Means sub on Transportation and Economic Development.
Thank you members of the committee for your dedicated service and thoughtful
consideration of SB 1532.
 
 
Blessings,
 
Cami Aufdermauer| Executive Director
Tillamook County Habitat for Humanity
4192 Hwy 101 | Tillamook, OR 97107
P.O. Box 988
Cell 503.812.4485
Direct 503.842.7472
Email: caufdermauer@tillamookhabitat.org
Web: www.tillamookhabitat.org

 
“Let each of you look not only to his own interests, but also to the interests of
others.” Philippians 2:4
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